
 

 
 
 
 
 

November 10, 2024 
 
 
Praying Friends,             

Someone is praying for us! We’re so grateful that you have lifted up our family in prayer. On 
the 26th of this month, we sat in our doctor’s office and received wonderful news about our 
son’s growth! The complications have also lessened significantly. Praise the Lord! 

Our meetings in October started off in Pennsylvania with Heritage Baptist Church in 
Jeannette. I was blessed to preach their Wednesday night service. It was an amazing 
church! Moving east, I drove to York, Pennsylvania, to join Bible Baptist Church for their 
Missions Conference. Bro. Sigstad preached a powerful set of messages, and it was a 
joy to see many new Christians jump on board with the missions program! 

Leaving Pennsylvania, I traveled into Virginia to be with Green Valley Baptist Church in 
Middletown. This church is in the midst of a much-needed building program, and 
I was blessed by the faithful testimony of Pastor Kirchoff and the church family to 
move forward for God! The next stop was at Fellowship Baptist Church in 
Durham, North Carolina. Spending some time with Dr. Finley was certainly a 
highlight, and it was an honor to present our ministry in their Sunday evening 
service. The month ended in Southern California with Missions Sunday at Pacific 
Baptist Church of Monterey Park. This new church in Los Angeles has a great 
spirit for the Lord! 

Soul Report: 
This month, we witnessed to seven souls. While out door knocking in York, 
Pennsylvania, with a couple of teenagers from Bible Baptist Church, I met a kind 
man named Shawn. Shawn was a practicing Catholic and shared with me that he 
was not sure anyone could be sure of salvation. I’m so glad that God gave me this opportunity to share 
Jesus with him. Pray for his salvation, as he told me that he wasn’t ready at that time.  

Family Update: 
I’m so thankful for my in-laws, Kevin and Merlene Strong, who have taken great care of Rachel and Ruby 
while I’ve been on the road. Only a few more weeks stand between us being reunited as a family. We found 
out this month that God has used your faithful giving to bring us to 100% of our needed support. Where 
He guides, He provides. Praise the Lord! Thank you, Friend, for your love for the Lord and our family! We 
thank God regularly for your prayers and support. We are 
humbled to represent you in the harvest! 

May our lives glorify Him, 

Daniel, Rachel, Ruby, and Andrew Solt 
 
 
 
 
 

PICTURES 
(top to bottom/left to right): 

1. With Dr. Finley, Fellowship Baptist 
Church, Durham, North Carolina 

2. With Pastor Beck and family, Pacific 
Baptist Church, Monterey Park, 
California 

3. With Pastor Ross, Heritage Baptist 
Church, Jeannette, Pennsylvania 

4. Missions Conference at Bible Baptist 
Church, York, Pennsylvania 

5. Missions Conference at Bible Baptist 
Church, York, Pennsylvania 

 Prayer Requests 

1. Continued improvement in 
our pregnancy 

2. Safety as I travel through 
West Virginia and 
Michigan, followed by a 
long drive to Montana 

3. Rachel’s visa 
4. Soul-winning opportunities 

Ruby’s Adventures 

Ruby’s been loving autumn—
playing in the leaves, picking 
pumpkins, carving her first one, 
and enjoying the harvest carnival 
at Florence Baptist Church with 
her mommy. 


